MINUTES

SEDGWICK COUNTY

EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS 

ADVISORY BOARD 

August 11, 2005

PRESENT:



Norman Williams
Richard Vogt






Tom Pollan

Kirk Swilley






Randy Duncan

Gary Steed

ALSO PRESENT:


Diane Gage

Bob Lamkey






Kent Koehler

Randy Bargdill






George Scantlin
Bob Busby

CALL TO ORDER:
Tom Pollan called the meeting to order at 2:18 p.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Kirk Swilley made a motion to approve the minutes of the February 10, 2005 meeting.  Randy Duncan seconded the motion.  Motion carried 

DIRECTOR’S REPORT:
Diane Gage announced that the Radio Shop will be moving to the new Stillwell location in September.   


The 2006 budget was approved on August 3, 2005.  The new budget calls for 6 new positions as of July 1, 2006.  These new positions will be dedicated call taking positions, lessening the burden on dispatchers.


Sheriff Gary Steed arrived at 2:20p.m.


Diane Gage will be attending APCO training at the end of August.  She will be meeting with SBC to look at a new telephone system for the new building.  911 has had its current system since 1994.

ZETRON UPDATE:
The Fire Station Alerting Radio transmission system was completed August 10, 2005.  The old Motorola system was 15 years old.

OFF AGENDA ITEMS:
Chief Norman Williams requested an update of the interoperability.  Randy Duncan advised of a meeting at the end of the summer regarding 2006.  Based on MSA, Harvey, Sedgwick, Butler and Sumner counties are eligible for up to 6 million in grant funding.  This funding does require a local match.


 Norman Williams requested consideration on EOC activations.  He wants to know who is called upon in certain situations.  We need to make sure we have the appropriate people responding to the situations that are relevant to them.  Randy Duncan will address this issue and ensure proper notification.


Norman Williams questioned the regionalization of Homeland Security and the impact it will have on us.  Diane Gage advised that there is some work being done in regards to communication.  Rose Hill and Andover are reviewing their abilities to communicate with our radio system.  Kingman, Harvey and Butler counties have radios on our system.  This effort allows field units the ability to communicate with other agencies over their radios.  Randy Duncan advised that Emergency Management has equipment available that allows different radio systems to communicate with each other.

ADJOURNMENT:
Next meeting scheduled for October 13, 2005 at 2 p.m. 


Gary Steed made a motion to adjourn at 2:55 p.m.  Seconded by Richard Vogt.

